

## HM Treasury, 1 Horse Guards Road, London, SW1A 2HQ

Caroline Lucas MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Your ref: ML.C0080.CM.22.06.15

- 2 JUL 2015

Dear Caroline,

Thank you for your letter of 22 June to George Osborne on behalf of your constituents, about the Budget. I am replying as Minister responsible for this policy area.

I am grateful to you for drawing to my attention the issues set out in your letter. My officials are examining your constituents' ideas and suggestions. While it would not be appropriate to respond in detail to the points they have has made, I can assure you that they have been noted.

Please pass on my thanks to your constituents for taking the trouble to make us aware of these concerns.

lour eur

Damian Hinds Exchequer Secretary to the Treasury

